
 

Rob Bonta 
Attorney General  

455 GOLDEN GATE AVENUE, SUITE 11000 
SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-7004 

 
Public:  (415) 510-4400 

Telephone:  (415) 510-3792 
Facsimile:  (415) 703-1234 

E-Mail:  Sarah.Farhat@doj.ca.gov 
 

May 7, 2024 
 
Via Electronic filing System  
 
Hon. Scott S. Harris, Clerk  
Supreme Court of the United States  
One First Street, NE  
Washington, DC 20543  
 
RE: Glen Taylor Helzer v. State of California, No. 23-7295 

Request for Extension of Time to File Brief in Opposition to Petition for Certiorari  
  

Dear Mr. Harris:  
 
I represent the respondent State of California in the above-entitled case.  The petition for a writ 
of certiorari was filed on April 18, 2024.  This is a capital case.  The Court has jurisdiction under 
28 U.S.C. § 1257.  The brief in opposition is currently due on May 23, 2024.  Pursuant to Rule 
30.4, I respectfully request that the time for filing that brief be extended by thirty days, to June 
22, 2024.  
 
This is respondent’s first request for an extension of time.  An extension would better enable the 
preparation of a response that respondent believes would be most helpful to the Court.  
 
Accordingly, I respectfully request that the due date for the brief in opposition to the petition for 
writ of certiorari be extended to June 22, 2024. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 s/ Sarah J. Farhat 
SARAH J. FARHAT 
Deputy Attorney General 

 
For ROB BONTA 

Attorney General 
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cc:  Jeanne Keevan-Lynch, Counsel for Petitioner  


